


Historic Architectural Review Commission

Staff Report
Item 6-b
Meeting Date: January 22, 2013
Applicant: Matthew Stratton, Architect

Application Number: H12-01-2040

Address: #1117 Stump Lane
Description of Work: Remove non-historic front porch enclosure.
Building Facts: House is listed as a contributing resource in the

1977 Survey. The two story frame vernacular house
was built circa 1899. The house main facade still
looks the same since 1965.

Guidelines and
Ordinance Cited in
This Review: Ordinance for demolition

Staff Analysis

The Certificate of Appropriateness proposes the removal of walls that enclosed a
front porch. Although a photo circa 1965 shows the house as it looks today the
applicant has submitted evidence that in the 1950’s the porch was open.
Moreover the 1948 Sanborn map the footprint of the house shows a full front
porch.

Consistency with the Demolition Ordinance and Guidelines

1. The walls and porch elements that are proposed to be demolished are
non-historic and non-original to the historic house.

2. The proposed plans include a new design to rebuild a three bay
porch, as depicted in a 1950’s photo.

It is staff’s opinion that the proposed plans are consistent with the Demolition
Ordinance and the Historic Architectural Guidelines. Because the proposed
demolition is for non-historic elements one reading will be sufficient for this
request.
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